
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and virtual public hearing, if requested, to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional 
approval of an air permit. 

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by June 14, 2021:  

• By email: EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov. 
• By voicemail: Call 517-284-0900. 
• In writing:  Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260,  

Lansing, Michigan 48909. 
• Attend the virtual informational session and public hearing, if requested, to be held on June 2, 2021, 

starting at 6:00 p.m.  If the hearing is requested, the virtual hearing portion will be solely for the purpose to 
take testimony on the record. 
NOTE:  The virtual informational session and public hearing will only be held if requested in writing 
by May 28, 2021. If requested, a link to attend the meeting will be posted at Michigan.gov/Air, choose 
“Public Notice” then “New Source Review (NSR) Permits Open for Comment”. 

 
Get technical reports about this project: 

• Online at the AQD Home Page at Michigan.gov/Air choose “Public Notice”. 
• EGLE’s Air Quality Permit Section:  Call to request (517-582-5095) 
• EGLE’s WARREN office:  Call to request (586-574-4500) 
• MOUNT CLEMENS:  Macomb County Clerk’s Office, Call to request (586-469-5100) 

 
Contact Ms. Cindy Smith at 517-648-8404 one week in advance of the hearing, if requested, if you need 
accommodations. 
 

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 

Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager 
 

A public comment period is open from April 28, 2021, until June 14, 2021: 
 
Company: FCA US LLC (FCA) Warren Truck Assembly Plant (Warren Truck) located at 21500 
Mound Road, Warren, Michigan 
 
What FCA wants to do: PTI Application No. 13-19B is proposing changes to an existing air permit, 
including the number and size of some of the fuel burning equipment, changes to the location of 
pollution control equipment, and updates to exhaust stacks. 
 
Technical details: The proposed changes are subject to state and federal Non-Attainment New 
Source Review rules and regulations for a major modification to an existing major stationary source 
based on the expected significant net emission increase in volatile organic compounds.  The facility’s 
impact will not exceed the available increments for nitrogen oxides, particulate matter less than 10 
microns, or particulate matter less than 2.5 microns. 
 
It has been preliminarily determined that the proposed changes to the permit will not violate any of 
EGLE’s rules nor the National Ambient Air Quality Standards. 
 
The proposed changes will require revisions to FCA’s Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) No. 
MI-ROP-B2767-2016.  This public comment period meets the public participation requirements for 
a future administrative amendment to the ROP. 
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